
 

 

 

City Hall        March 2, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, March 2, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman.  
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, Christi McKenzie, James Meyer and Dan Glotzbach. Travis VanVleck 
was absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve minutes of the February 18, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by 
James Meyer and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 Alan Zlatnik    $1,400.47 Lisa Stum   $1,121.51 
 Tracey Taylor         753.22 Michael Kirk     1,100.72 
 Randall Anderson        594.91 Jason Connell     1,070.64 
 Douglas Schreiner        112.31 Kerry Dick          90.65 
 Harry Hammer III        606.84 Tina Dick        444.64 
 Trent Stanley      1,066.84 Jacob Akin        114.03 
 Casas Hernandez Mexican Cuisine        31.92 Century Business Technologies      531.18 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh         924.91 EFTPS-FICA     1,830.00 
 EMPower Retirement        135.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       247.46 Kansas Withholding Tax       442.80 
 KP & F          996.62 KPERS      1,102.12 
 Office Depot           25.98 Silver Lake Phillips           5.91 
 US Bank         284.93 Alan Streit        507.92 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49 AmeriPride Linen & Apparel Serv    142.95 
 Attorney General’s Office       255.00 D & D Security          24.95 
 Delaina Lenard           40.50 Environmental Laboratories Inc.      117.00 
 Hamm, Inc.         834.21 Hawkins, Inc.     1,445.30 
 J. Warren Company Inc.        180.00 Kalos, Inc.     1,582.15 
 Kansas One-Call System Inc.           4.80 Kenton Dreiling          76.00 
 Ks State Treasurer-Bonds  22,194.38 Lowe’s         135.51 
 Networks Plus         137.00 Office of Ks State Treasurer      693.75 
 Rossville Truck & Tractor Co.       449.30 Rossville Water Service         76.00 
 CenturyLink         828.31 Schulte Supply Inc.  30,074.88 
 St Marys Lumber        127.51 Kansas Gas Service       310.68 
 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees       336.00 St Marys Computers       354.85 
 Stanley E Oyler Law Offices       915.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste    7,064.48 
 Streicher’s         793.94 Stum’s Concrete       522.50 



 The Topeka Metro news          31.94 West Bend Mutual Ins Co. $       70.00  
 TOTAL     85,945.91 
  
Motion by Trish Heim to pay bills as presented totaling $85,945.91 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Trey Hammer arrived at 7:04 pm. 
 
Mayor presented copy of emails from Shawnee County Emergency Management regarding drainage ditch.  
 
Jason Connell arrived at 7:07 pm. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on bid from Bettis Asphalt for street overlay projects.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he had several applicants for summer employee position and 
discussed option of extending hours for part time utility employee position. Following discussion council requested 
that Zlatnik start accepting applications for summer employee position.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported on truck repairs and cost of new utility truck. No action was taken. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik noted that some digging had been done at the swimming pool by company 
hired by Shawnee County to do repairs. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that his department is working on code violations and one citation was issued 
today.  
 
Council had discussion regarding complaint received about condition of abandoned cable boxes throughout town. 
Clerk reported that she had contacted Zito Media and was told that they would have someone return call.  
 
Clerk presented request for water bill adjustment for 715 Citizen Circle due to leak. Motion by James Meyer to 
approve adjustment by half the overage was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. 
 
Council discussed dates for annual city-wide garage sales. Following discussion council set dates for May 8th and 
9th. 
 
Council discussed city-wide clean up. Chief Jason Connell volunteered to organize event. Council set June 4th as 
starting day for city-wide clean up. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:07 pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


